

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor **HOWARD A. ZUCKER, M.D., J.D.**Commissioner

**SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N.** Executive Deputy Commissioner

June 13, 2020

DAL: DAL 20-16

**DHCBS 20-09** 

NH 20-06

SUBJECT: CHRC Fee Increase

Dear Administrator:

The purpose of this letter is to inform Criminal History Record Check (CHRC) covered providers of the impending fee increase for this process.

Effective Wednesday, July 1, 2020, the fingerprinting processing fee to be paid will increase by \$0.25 as the Idemia administrative fee increased to \$13.75

As a reminder, pursuant to Public Health Law Article 28-E, Section 2899-a(11), "no provider shall seek, directly or indirectly, to obtain from a prospective employee, temporary employee or employee compensation in any form for the payment for the fee or any facility costs associated with obtaining the criminal history information check required by this article."

As always, thank you for your continued cooperation.

Sincerely,

Valerie A. Deetz, Deputy Director

Center for Health Care Provider Services and Oversight Office of Primary Care and Health Systems Management

cc: J. Devik

H. Hayes

N. Katz

S. McGarvey

C. Rodat